## Leslie R. Swan

Indian River County Supervisor of Elections

VoteIndianRiver.gov

4375 43rd Avenue Vero Beach, FL 32967 772-226-4700

December 15, 2022

The Honorable Joe Earman Chairman, Board of County Commissioners Indian River County 1801 27<sup>th</sup> Street, Building A Vero Beach FL 32960

## Dear Chairman Earman:

The Indian River County Supervisor of Elections was recently notified that our office is eligible for an Election Security Enhancement Grant. The grant covers the subscription for Albert Network Monitoring, Voting Technology Upgrades or Enhancements and/or for Improving Voting Accessibility. There are no matching funds required in order to receive this grant.

In order to qualify for the grant funds, Attachment B of MOA 2022-23.e.es.100.030 must be signed by the Chairman of the Indian River County Board of County Commissioners. I have provided this document for Chairman Earman's signature.

The grant funds will be used to cover the cost for one year of our Albert Network Monitoring and to upgrade a portion of our EViD electronic poll books that are reaching their end of life.

Kindest regards,

Leslie R. Swan

Supervisor of Elections

Gerrie Swern